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Nadia Dhanani
BSC (Hons Podiatry) MCHS

Professional and friendly foot care 
service

In the convenience of your own home
07581 36 36 08

Chiropodist / Podiatrist HAVING A PARTY?
Community Hall for hire 

with facilities and parking
Motspur Park

Brand New Kitchen Facilities
Call Sally on

07834 521573
or email

admin@holycrossmotspurpark.org.uk
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CHAIRMAN’S 
COMMENT

265 BURLINGTON ROAD

The developers, Redrow, of the very large 
residential development proposed for 265 
Burlington Road and part of Tesco car park, 
presented their ideas to the Committee 
and the West Barnes Councillors at a 
meeting in early January. A formal planning 
application is likely.  

The plans are for a massive 446 flats built 
in 7 blocks with the tallest of them rising to 
14 storeys, one of 13 storeys, and another 
of 10, all facing the Tesco store, and 
reducing to 7 storeys fronting Burlington 
Road. There would be 226 car parking 
spaces. 
25% of the flats would be one- bedroom, 
65% would be of two- bedrooms, and 10% 
of three- bedrooms.  While most would 
be privately owned, 35% of them would 
be “affordable housing”, which would be 
managed by a housing association, or of 
shared ownership.

While £7 million would be given to Merton 
under the Community Levy scheme, there 
is no guarantee that the Council would 
spend any of this sum locally on providing 
for the extra schooling and health provision 
that would be required for such a large 
number of new residents. 

The Association will be making its response 
to the formal application when it is lodged. 
We did point out to the developers that our 
initial view was that the height of the taller 
flats was likely to be strongly opposed as out 
of keeping with the surrounding housing in 
the area.  As we have stated before, it is 
important that local residents who will 
be affected make their own objections 

as well.

HEATHROW AIRSPACE 
CONSULTATION

Heathrow Airport is having a consultation 
on the flight paths it will use for its present 
two runways, and its proposed third 
runway.  The consultation runs until March 
4th. At present there are 480,000 flights a 
year, and this would increase to 740,000 
flights a year if a third runway is built in 
2026.  Even before a third runway is built, 
they hope to have an additional 25,000 
flights a year, a 5% increase overall, by 
allowing planes to land on both runways at 
the same time. 

Heathrow pledges to ban night flights 
for six-and-a-half hours, with no arrivals 
or take offs before 5.30 a.m. The plans 
include flight paths being alternated to 
give residential areas a longer break 
from aircraft noise.  You can see the 
details at www.heathrowconsultation.
com   and you can comment online. Or 
you can comment by e-mail to feedback@
heathrowconsultation.com There will be 
a manned consultation team to speak to 
in Wimbledon on Tuesday 12 February 
between 2pm to 8 pm at the Antoinette 
Hotel in The Broadway.  

At present this area escapes most of the 
routing of planes into Heathrow, as the 
flight paths go further north.    This could 
well change if the airport is even more 
intensively used than at present. 

WIMBLEDON GUILD

The Wimbledon Guild, a long- established 
charity based in 30 Worple Road near the 
Town Centre, provides a large number 
of activities, talks, and trips, as well as 
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counselling, bereavement support, and 
befriending. You could pick up a leaflet, or 
book on activities@wimbledonguild.co.uk. 
The phone number for further information 
is 0208 946 0735.

ANDREA HANNAN

St Saviour’s Church was packed for the 
funeral of Andrea Hannan who died in 
early December. She will be remembered 
by many local residents for establishing 
in March 2014, with Jill Truman, and 
for running together since, the highly 
successful Pavilion Social Club on 
Thursday afternoons for men and women. 
She will be much missed. R.I.P. 

John Elvidge

KING GEORGE FIELD 
INDOOR BOWLS CLUB

Learn to Bowl - Free Coaching
All Ages & Abilities Welcome

Bar - Restaurant - Social Events
Large Car Park

FUNCTION ROOM FOR ALL 
OCCASIONS

Jubilee Way, Chessington, KT9 1TR
Tel: 020 8397 7025

www.kgfindoorbowlsclub.co.uk

Raynes Park Residents’ Association

PAVILION SOCIAL CLUB
The Pavilion Social Club is a social and 
activity club for residents in the area. 
The club was established in March 2014 
and has been very successful, growing 
steadily in numbers.   We hold weekly get-
togethers for men and women.  Our club 
offers an exciting programme of activities 
including occasional guest speakers, 
theatre trips, lunches and visits to places 
of interest in both London and the South 
East but our main focus is on developing 
and encouraging social links and also on 
enjoying friendships new and old.  You 
will always receive a warm welcome!

INTERESTED?
Do join us on Thursday afternoons at
THE PAVILION, 129 GRAND DRIVE, 

RAYNES PARK
(The old Raynes Park Residents’ 

Tennis Club)
from 2.00 to 4.00 p.m.

There is an annual membership fee of 
£5 and a weekly subscription of £2

to cover costs.

EVERYONE WELCOME! 
Light refreshments are available with 

thanks to Waitrose - Raynes Park, 
and local residents for their generous 

donations through the Community 
Matters scheme

For more information
please do not hesitate to contact 

  Jill West on 020 8286 9809
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Southern Gas Networks – 
Works to West Barnes Lane
SW20 
[Based on the text of a notification by Southern Gas 
Networks recently posted on their website.]”  

SGN are working to upgrade the gas 
network in the West Barnes Lane area 
of Raynes Park.   In consultation with the 
London Borough of Merton Council, the 
work started on 7th of January and will last 
for approximately 33 weeks.

The Company is investing £300,000 to 
replace the old gas mains and services 
with new plastic pipe to ensure a continued 
safe and reliable gas supply to the local 
area.  SGN’s engineers will be carrying out 
investigation work in the footpath outside 
Cranleigh House, West Barnes Lane and 
will be working there for approximately two 
weeks.

All being well with their investigations they 
will need to install temporary two-way traffic 
lights in West Barnes Lane at the start of 
February, to ensure everyone’s safety 
around their work area. SGN will need to 
return to complete their upgrade work at 
the Coombe Lane junction and they will 
install temporary four-way traffic lights for 
safety They are planning to carry this out 
during the Easter school holidays. To help 
minimise disruption, SGN have also agreed 
to carry out our further investigations to their 
network outside West Wimbledon Primary 
School. For approximately two weeks from 
Monday 21 January, they will be working 
in the West Barnes Lane carriageway, but 
two-way traffic and on-street parking will 
be maintained. However, they will need to 
close the cycle lane while they work  there.

Pending their investigation work, SGN will 
install temporary three-way traffic lights at 
West Barnes Lane’s junction with Bodnant 
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Gardens to complete their upgrade work 
here during the February school half-term.
They will need to suspend a bus stop on 
West Barnes Lane heading southbound 
during the work. An alternative stop will be 
signed. SGN also need to suspend some 
parking bays outside Trafalgar Court, 
West Barnes Lane to safely store their 
equipment.

The company are continuing to plan 
further phases of their work in consultation 
with London Borough of Merton Council. 
They will be working in Coombe Lane 
and will provide details of their plans once 
confirmed. All works will be suspended 
over the Wimbledon Championships 
during the summer.

SGN understand that people can get 
frustrated by roadworks. However, the 
new plastic pipe has a minimum lifespan 
of 80 years. This means that when the 
work is complete, Raynes Park residents 
will continue to enjoy the benefits of a safe 
and reliable gas supply for years to come.

A link to SGN’s website about these works 
can be found on the Association’s website 
or as below.
https://www.sgn.co.uk/Roadworks/
southern-projects/Raynes-park-west-
barnes-lane/

Membership Enquiries to 
Andrew Barwick (8543 0978) andrew@thebarwicks.com 

The annual subscription of £3 includes a free monthly copy of "the 
Guide" either hand delivered by one of our volunteers 

or via email if out of area.

✮ ✮ ✮

February
No meeting

March
Tuesday 12th Committee  8.00pm Pavilion

April
Wednesday 3rd AGM OPEN MEETING  
7.30pm Raynes Park Library Meeting Rooms

May
Tuesday 7th Committee  8.00pm Pavilion

June
Wednesday 12th OPEN MEETING  
7.30pm Blossom House School

July
Saturday 6th SUMMER SOCIAL  
3.00pm Pavilion

Tuesday 9th Committee 8.00pm Pavilion

August
No meeting

September
Tuesday 10th OPEN MEETING  
7.30pm Pavilion

October
Tuesday 8th Committee  8.00pm Pavilion 

November
Tuesday 12th Committee  8.00pm Pavilion

December
Saturday 7th Christmas Social 3.00pm to 5.30pm 
Pavilion

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE AND 

OPEN MEETINGS
2019

✮ ✮ ✮
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The Residents’ Pavilion
at 129 Grand Drive

A space for private functions, 
meetings and classes

●  Available to hire every day and 
at week-ends until 10pm

●  Price per hour: £13 for 
RPWBRA members, £16 for 
non-members, Regular Hirers 
£12

●  Bookings are for a minimum 
of 2 hours, with half hour 
booking units available 
thereafter

 
Further hire information and booking:
www.rpwbresidents.org.uk/pavilion 
E-mail: pavilionbookings@gmail.com
Tel: 07795 657036

Managed by the
Raynes Park & West Barnes Residents’ Association

Merton to hold Scam 
Awareness Conference

Merton Council’s Safer Neighbourhood 
Board have partnered with the Met Police 
Cyber Crime Unit and Trading Standards 
to host a free community ‘How to avoid 
scams’ conference for residents.

Age UK, Financial Services, Trading 
Standards, MASCOT, Victim Support, 
Citizens Advice, Neighbourhood Watch 
and Neighbourhood Police will be on hand 
to give expert advice.

The session will be held on Saturday 2 
February, between at 10am until 1pm 
(doors open 9.30 at The Everyday Church, 
Queens Road, SW19 8LR (adjacent 
to Centre Court shopping centre in 
Wimbledon).

Sadly,  a Merton resident was recently 
scammed over the phone and lost £1,200. 
The resident received a voicemail from 
someone claiming to be from the HM 
Revenue & Customs (HMRC). The 
message stated that the resident had 
an outstanding debt and that an arrest 
warrant had been issued. On calling the 
number left on the voicemail, the resident 
was advised that they could avoid court 
and settle the debt, by paying it off in high 
street vouchers by 3pm that day.

The scammers convinced the resident to 
stay on the phone while they purchased 
vouchers from different stores. In this 
case, the resident lost £1,200.

At the conference Merton residents will 
be able to learn more about how they 
can protect themselves. Scammers are 
professional hoaxers, who at times appear 
to be friendly and can be well spoken. They 
can use fictitious charities and distressing 
photographs and may refer you to what 
seems to be a legitimate website. They 

may provide false testimonial and give 
themselves important sounding titles.

Merton Council cabinet member for 
Community Safety, Engagement and 
Equalities, Edith Macauley said: “I look 
forward to seeing you all at the conference 
where our experts will tell you all the ways 
that you can protect yourself, family and 
community from scammers. We thank all 
the partners who have come together to 
provide our residents with this excellent 
session that will be very helpful.”

For more information visit 
Merton trading standards  or Contact 
saferneighbourhoodboard@merton.gov.uk
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❖

To:	 The Editor
From:	 Adam Pepper, Stanley Avenue
Date:	 2nd January 2019
 
I must congratulate the Chair for achieving such a 
spectacular double-whammy in a single paragraph 
in January’s edition of The Guide. 
 
His comments on the decision to leave the EU 
trivialise two and a half years of anxious uncertainty 
for its citizens residing in Raynes Park and West 
Barnes (who to stay must now pay to apply rather 
than simply register), UK citizens who will be 
stripped of their right to live and work freely in 27 
countries (or continue to do so), and all residents 
whose businesses or employment have already 
suffered or hang in the balance. 
 
At the bleakest time of the year it also perpetuates 
the myth that we should cope with grief in stoic 
silence and simply get on with our lives. For 
those who are struggling with loss in a season 
when feelings are often most acute this is surely 
unhelpful. 
 
For such sentiments to be followed with “Happy 
New Year” seems particularly crass and insincere. 
 
I hope that next year’s reflections are more in 
the spirit of community for which the Association 
surely stands, and suggest that the contact details 
for bereavement counselling and mental health 
services such as Cruse.org.uk and Samaritans.org 
becomes a regular listing in The Guide. 

To:	 The Editor
From:	 J.D. Nicholson, Errol Gdns
Date:	 7th January 2019

Congratulations to the Committee and to all the 
contributors on the production of such a splendid 
publication to commemorate the 90th Anniversary 
of the Association.

As members we are indeed fortunate to receive 
“The Guide” every month for an annual subscription 
of just £3.00.  Generally, residents’ associations will 
provide just an annual newsletter, but levy a high 
subscription.

Looking ahead, it is vital that we continue to recruit 
new members and we should all play our part by 
encouraging our neighbours to join the Association.

To:	 The Editor
From:	 J.D. Nicholson, Errol Gdns
Date:	 7th January 2019

Re:  265 Burlington Road and Tesco Extra Car 
Park Site

I am indebted to David Freeman for his excellent 
article (January 2019 issue) in which he alerts us 
to Merton Council’s draft New Local Plan.  It is of 
great concern that the entire Tesco site is being 
considered suitable for development.  I have 
written to the Council objecting to the inclusion of 
the Burlington Road/Tesco site in the document;  
otherwise it may transpire that residential tower 
blocks will eventually be constructed on the whole 
site.

The original proposal was to build 446 flats, 
the highest block being eleven storeys, on the 
eastern side of the existing car park.   Following 
discussions with the Council’s Planning Department 
the number of homes would remain the same, but 
the two highest blocks would be increased to 13 
and 14 storeys.  While it is not unreasonable for 

❖

LETTERS

(Letters to the Editor should be sent 
to: Jilltruman2@gmail.com)
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✮ ✮ ✮

developers to hold preliminary conversations with 
the Council’s Planners, one would have expected 
that West Barnes Ward Councillors would have 
been consulted beforehand.  The fact that our 
Councillors are not part of the controlling majority 
group should not exclude them from being afforded 
the courtesy of expressing their views and indeed 
those of their constituents.

As stated previously, it is important that local 
residents make representations once  planning 
application is lodged with Merton Council.

To:	 Merton Council
From:	 Dr. Ros Tilley, Coombe Lane
Date:	 12th January 2019

Re:  Broken street lighting - no response to 
report

The street light on the north side of the road 
outside of 248 Coombe Lane has been broken now 
for 2 months.

This was reported over the telephone by a resident, 
but no action was taken, and the resident was told 
that unless more local people complained, the light 
would not be fixed. 

I personally reported the light via your website on 
25th November (see confirmation below).

It is distressing therefore, for no action to have 
been taken in the subsequent 6 weeks.

The pavements have become treacherous since 
the weather has turned colder, and without 
adequate light, an accident is likely. It is also 
extremely dark for those waiting at the Cambridge 
Road bus stop which is adjacent to the broken 
light. As a female resident of the borough, I do not 
feel this is safe.

Could you please, let me know when you anticipate 

action will be taken.
I have copied in the Raynes Park and West Barnes 
Residents Association, so they can keep residents 
informed of progress.

To:	 The Editor
From:	 West Barnes Resident (name and 
address supplied)
Date:

PLEASE, switch off those engines! 

You will have noticed that  two signs have 
appeared on either side of the railway crossing 
urging motorists to switch off their engine whilst 
waiting at the barriers.

As Sadiq Khan is tackling the problem of air 
pollution with concrete actions that should improve 
the air that children and Londoners are breathing, 
we also need to do our bit closer to home. Yet to 
my consternation, many drivers leave their engines 
running for up to 10 minutes. During the rush hour 
queues can stretch back to West Barnes Surgery; 
most cars with their engines running whilst mums 
and their babies in pushchairs , children going to 
school, cyclists and pedestrians have no choice but 
to breath in the fumes.

We can’t watch the news and be alarmed at the 
effects of climate change or be saddened at stories 
of children suffering - even dying - because the 
air they are breathing exacerbate their medical 
conditions and then not drive responsibly. We are 
all contributing to the problem.

Here is a  New Year Resolution for everyone who 
drives:

Let’s all cut down on our car journeys and switch 
off our engines when we can.

❖

❖



RAYNES  PARK  &  WEST  BARNES  GUIDE February 2019Page 8

WEST BARNES WARD 
Eloise Bailey

c/o Merton Civic Centre
eloise.bailey@merton.gov.uk

Hina Bokhari
c/o Merton Civic Centre

hina.bokhari@merton.gov.uk

Carl Quilliam
c/o Merton Civic Centre

carl.quilliam@merton.gov.uk

RAYNES PARK WARD 
Adam Bush

c/o Merton Civic Centre
020 8545 3396 (Civic Centre)
adam.bush@merton.gov.uk

Omar Bush
c/o Merton Civic Centre

020 8545 3396 (Civic Centre)
omar.bush@merton.gov.uk

Stephen Crowe
1 Southdown Drive, Raynes Park, SW20 8EZ

Mobile: 07931 650424
stephen.crowe@merton.gov.uk

CANNON HILL WARD 
Pauline Cowper

c/o Merton Civic Centre
Mobile: 07811 595559

pauline.cowper@merton.gov.uk

Mark Kenny
15 Meadway, Raynes Park, SW20 9HY

020 8542 4768
mark.kenny@merton.gov.uk

Nick McLean
30 Monkleigh Road, Morden SM4 4EW

020 8542 4768
nick.mclean@merton.gov.uk

LOCAL COUNCILLORS

Liberal Councillors may be 
contacted through their Civic 

Centre Office on 020 8545 4770

WW1 War Memorial 
Restoration – update for 
this community project 

To mark the centenary of the WW1 
Armistice, St. Saviour’s church in Grand 
Drive held a two-week exhibition, “The Men 
of Raynes Park, 1914-18”, to remember 
and honour the 97 men who lost their 
lives in the Great War.  Their names are 
recorded on a community memorial that 
stands in the church’s grounds, erected in 
1921 with public subscriptions. 

This exhibition was publicised in The 
Guide in the autumn and the team at St. 
Saviour’s was delighted that so many 
people from the surrounding community 
came to see it, in particular at the opening 
day on Saturday 26th October and on 
Remembrance Day itself, on each of which 
more than 200 people attended.

The names on the WW1 memorial are now 
no longer legible and we have embarked 
on a project to restore it so that the men 
and the sacrifices they made are always 
remembered.  We have now obtained 
formal tenders from contractors to carry 
out the work and are seeking approval 
from the Diocese of Southwark and the 
War Memorials Trust. However, we face a 
funding shortfall of around £10,000.  The 
total cost of the work is likely to be over 
£22,000 and the donations and pledges 
from the community raised to date are 
around £12,000. This includes the many 
wonderful contributions made through the 
exhibition.

While we await the necessary approvals, 
we are pursuing further fund raising, with 
applications also to the Heritage Lottery 
Fund and to local businesses and we 
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intend to contact all those who have 
already pledged support to provide details 
of when the funds will be needed.  But, 
given the funding gap, it seems likely that 
we will need still more support from the 
community.  

Any contribution would be much 
appreciated. If you wish to pledge or 
donate an amount, please see contact 
details below.
With grateful thanks for your support.

The Administrator, 
Parish Office, St Saviour’s Church, 
Grand Drive, London SW20 9DL
stsavioursofficesw20@gmail.com
0208 540 9406

s

Grubby Carpets & Upholstery? 
....Real Specialists In This Industry Are Like Gold Dust! 
Our unique system will make soiled carpets & upholstery look as good as new and even 
some of the grubbiest ones too!

✓Carpet Cleaning 
✓Upholstery Cleaning 
✓Stubborn Stain Removal 
✓Rapid Drying 

www.touch-dry.com

To Book Your FREE Survey Call 0208 542 9082 

Customer Service.Knowledge.Passion
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A Religious perspective 
In recent past there have been debates up 
and down the country and in Parliament 
and the country feels divided. But the 
same can be seen across the world where 
the divisions are increasing and so are 
tensions between communities. Another 
case in point is Kenya, where Al-Shabab 
claimed responsibility for the murder of 14 
people in a terror attack. 
 
But what does religion have to say on these 
matters? 
 
Muhammad (peace be upon him), the 
founder of Islam, said that “Loyalty to 
your country is part of your faith.” So, 
Islam teaches that it is imperative that 
we always keep the national interest and 
national peace at the forefront of our 
minds. Of course, there will be differences 
with people and varying opinions, but we 
should look for opportunities that unite us 
and if we discuss differences, then it must 
be done with a strong spirit of respect and 
tolerance for all.
 
As for the attacks, and this goes for all 
attacks, they are forbidden by all religions. 
All the religions of the world recognize 
the sanctity of human life. The Quran, the 
Holy book of Muslims, states that killing 
one innocent person shall be as if he has 
killed the whole of Mankind. (Holy Quran, 
Chapter 5: Verse 33).

Mudabbir Din, RP&WBRA Resident

Coming up at Raynes Park 
Library 
To reserve a place where required, talk 
to staff, call 020 8274 5718 or email 
raynespark.library@merton.gov.uk

What’s on?
Prevista

Steps to Work Thursday’s, 14th, 28th 
February - fortnightly (12.30pm – 
2.00pm)
One-to-one sessions will be arranged to 
support Merton residents 19 years and 
above who are long-term unemployed 
(minimum of 6-months) and are actively 
seeking full-time work.
Booking is required.

Drop-In Police Surgery - Monday 4th 
March (10am-11am)
Come and discuss issues that matter to 
you in your community with your local 
officers.

Arty Social, 1st, 8th, 15h, February. All 
events are on Fridays 2 – 3pm (Term-
time only)
Join our FREE friendly art club led by 
students from Kings College School. 
Beginners are very welcome.

Get creative, learn new techniques and 
share ideas. Drawing, still life, painting, 
sculpture and more!
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News from the Friends of 
West Barnes Library  
(next to Motspur Park Station)

IMPROVE YOUR HOME TODAY
Do you need a good, reliable Window Cleaner?

• Over 20 years experience in traditional and water-fed pole window cleaning
• Friendly, professional service
• UPVC frame cleaning and re-whitening
• Gutter clearing
• Jet washing

Call Warren on 07801 573428 or email at wolflynn@virginmedia.com

SUPERSHINE WINDOW CLEANING 

Coming up at West Barnes 
Library 
To reserve a place where required, talk 
to staff, call 020 8274 5789 or email 
westbarnes.library@merton.gov.uk.

Dignity Action Day Coffee Morning - 
Friday 1st February 10-12pm. To mark 
Dignity Action Day, staff from MASCOT 
Telecare will be at West Barnes Library.

Mascot Telecare provides a range of 
services helping people to live safely, 
securely and independently in their own 
homes. 

No need to book, join us for a cup of coffee 
and find out more about their services.

Book Club
Our regular book club, to join contact staff 
on 0208 274 5789
Friday 8th February 6-7pm

Saturday Craft Session:

Saturday 9th February.  11-12pm
Colourful and creative craft session
for parents and children. Today’s
theme is St Valentine’s Day; join us 
for a card-making session, no need 
to book.

Police Surgery:

Friday 22nd February 10-11am
If you have any local issues or 
concerns come along to West 
Barnes library, a surgery will be 
held on the date and time below. 
No booking required

✮ ✮ ✮
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Police Contact Details
(Available 24 hours a day)

Emergency: 999
Non-Emergency: 101

Local Safer 
Neighbourhood Teams 
(For direct contact with the team 

but lines not monitored 24hrs a day)

West Barnes: 020 8721 2454
westbarnes.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSWestBarnes

Cannon Hill: 020 8721 2455
cannonhill.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSCannonHill

Lower Morden: 020 8721 2456
lowermorden.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSLowerMorden

Raynes Park: 020 8721 2459
raynespark.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSRaynesPark

Total Policing is the Met’s commitment to 
be on the streets and in your communities 
to catch offenders, prevent crime and 
support victims. We are here for London, 
working with you to make our capital safer.

WHY not join the Residents’ Association?
Subscription costs £3.00 per annum and includes a free copy 

of The Guide delivered to your home each month.
Contact your local volunteer Road Steward - see inside back cover 

for details of our volunteer 
Distribution Manager Andrew Barwick Tel: 8543 0978.

Raynes Park (Afternoon) 
Townswomen’s Guild
 
At the end of 2018, as well as the usual 
Christmas features (Christmas lunch and 
Party) a  minibus was taken by a large 
group of members to visit the Guildford 
Cathedral where the National Committee 
had organized a Carol Concert for the 
southern counties.  The trip was enjoyed 
by all.  Members are now looking forward 
to the annual January Music Hall at 
Wimbledon Theatre.
 
At our January meeting Mr Norman 
Beauchamp from Co-op Bank Legal 
Services talked about Wills, Probate, 
Trusts, and Powers of Attorney, reminding 
us of the most important points to 
consider, including with inflation, the 
increasing importance of a funeral plan, 
and the advisability of reading your will 
every 5 years approximately to check all 
is still as currently wanted.
 
Our February meeting will be the Annual 
General Meeting.  For further details 
of this meeting or of our many social 
activities please get in touch.
 
Dorothy Raymond 
Tel: 0208 395 9489 
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GLAZING REPAIRS
* Misted Sealed Units Replaced * Locks Replaced *

* Window Hinges & Handles * Privacy Film *
 * Mirrors * Safety Glass * Cat Flaps Fitted In Glass *

* Leaded Glass Repairs * Secondary Glazing *
* Boarding Up Service * 30 Years Experience *

* Local Business * Free Estimates Given *

Tel: 020 8543 5656   Mob: 07742 822930
www.1stcallglazing.co.uk

1st Call Glazing, 80 Westway, Raynes Park SW20

Demolition Work
On Rainbow Estate

Residents in Firstway have been 
suffering  from noise and vibration 
and have been asking what is 
going on. We asked our Firstway 
Road Steward to take a look and 
this is what he reported back:

“On Tuesday January 14th, I took a 
walk down West Barnes Lane then 
onto Bushey Road Bridge to see 
what was happening on the Rainbow 
Site.  From the bridge I could only 
see a little demolition at the entrance 
to the estate – everything else was 
still there.
 
Today Sunday 20th January, I took 
a walk with my camera into the 
Rainbow Estate. On the left-hand 
side as you go into it, under the 
railway bridge, the first unit has gone, 
and the left-hand side is screened 

off  all along with obscured plastic as 
far as the old ABK/Plumb Base unit 
(which has been kept) and Surrey 
Steels has taken over the lease [of 
this] as well as other buildings.
 
The site has been cleared of all brick 
and concrete structures and they 
have used a large concrete shaker 
to break up the concrete (which, 
looking at the size and weight of 
the machine, was probably causing 
the vibration under the railway 
embankment and into the Firstway 
Houses). The broken concrete has 
been separated from the reinforced 
steel leaving a pile of rubble about 
15-foot-high and 30/40 foot long. 
I don’t know what was done with 
any asbestos roofing on site. All 
that is left is just a few scaffold and 
corrugated iron sheds made up by 
Surrey Steels.
 
There was no sign of any Merton 
Council notices about Demolition 
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Want an Ad?
for details 

Dick Coleman
020 8949 7593

GUIDES BY POST 
SERVICE

If you live outside the 
Association’s catchment area 

or have a friend or relative 
wishing to receive the Guide, 

postal subscriptions are 
available for £10 per year.

Please send a £10 cheque 
payable to RP&WBRA together 

with name and address to:

George Holder, 131 Grand 
Drive, SW20 9LY.

CLOSING DATE 
for all contributions is the 10th of the 

month preceding publication. 

Work or Planning Applications for 
building work on any of the fences.
 
Whilst walking around  I met a 
gentleman who was working in 
one of the used units. He told me 
Westway Coaches has moved to a 
new site near  Walton on Thames 
and all the other tenants were asked 
to vacate on the 23rd November 
2018. I believe they had only one-
month leases. He informed me that 
the demolition team were not that 
talkative about what was going on, 
but supposedly Rainbow Estate own 
the land right up to the fenced railway 
line traveling to Motspur Park on the 
left- hand side.

I was given to understand that this is 
where they plan to put in a new road 
to the Surrey Steels Building and 
then build light industrial units on the 
site facing the railway with the rear of 
the buildings ending on the existing 
road which is currently being used by 
traffic.

I hope this is enough information 
for those concerned, but without 
seeing any proposed plans submitted 
to Merton Council, it’s still only 
hearsay”.

✮ ✮ ✮



RAYNES  PARK  &  WEST  BARNES  GUIDEFebruary 2019 Page 15

Abandoned vehicles - 020 8274 4902
Adult & community education - 020 8543 9292
Allotments - 020 8545 3665
Area Forums (RP&WB) - 020 8545 4400
chrislarkman@gmail.com
Benefits service - 020 8545 4179
Blue badges - 020 8545 4661
Building control services - 020 8545 3145
Bulky household waste collection 
service - 020 8274 4902
Cemeteries - 020 8545 3666
Citizens advice bureau - 0844 243 8430
Consultation and Community 
Engagement Team - 0208 545 3896
www.merton.gov.uk/community.living/
communityforums.htm
Family Information Advice and 
Guidance Team - 020 8274 5830
Council tax and finance - 020 8274 4904
Council tax benefit - 020 8274 4903
Cruse Bereavement Care - call our free 
helpline 0808 808 1677
Education welfare service - 020 8545 4021
Fly posting/Fly tipping - 020 8274 4902
Footpaths - 020 8545 3700
Freedom passes - 020 8545 4901
Garden waste - 020 8274 4902
Housing benefit - 020 8274 4903

Useful Numbers
Below is a list of telephone numbers for 
Council services. If a service is not listed 
here which you would like information 
on, please call the main reception 
number on 020 8274 4901 and staff will 
be happy to help.

Local Police Stations - 101
(for Non-emergency matters in all Metropolitan Districts)

Merton Adult Access Team - 020 8545 4430
Noise - 020 8545 3025
Pest Control Advice - 020 8545 3022
Road cleaning - 020 8274 4902
Road safety - 020 8545 3205
Road safety - 020 8545 3205
Rubbish & recycling - 020 8274 4902
Samaritans - whatever you're going 
through, call us free any time, from any 
phone on 116 123
School admissions - 020 8274 4906
Stray animals - 020 8274 4902 
        evenings - 08444 996063
Street lighting - 020 8545 3220
Tree preservation - 020 8545 3815

SMALL ADS EXTRA

ANDY'S PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES. Includes: 
kitchen & bathroom installation, central heating 
systems, plumbing & tiling. Ring 07973 733649, 
020 8393 0180. Email: andyreeve.plumber@
virginmedia.com, www.andyreeve.webs.com.

HOLISTIC & SPORT INJURY MASSAGE THERAPIST 
(ITEC Qualified 10+years) offering  ½ hour or 1 hour 
treatments for general well-being, stress or more 
specific problems and injuries. Mrs Suki Burne, 
Parkway, 020 8540 4422.

BORED MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9-5? Accredited SW 
London Careers Coach. Tailored 1-1 support. 
Free 1st consultation. Call Anna on 07817 022 
734 or naturallyexcelcoaching.co.uk.

AJM FENCING.  Fencing - new and repairs. Garden 
maintenance/landscaping. All work undertaken. Call 
for free estimate. No job too small. 020 8715 8326 
Mob: 07794 265533. ajmfencing@outlook.com.
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✮ ✮ ✮

SMALL ADS
£1.00 per line or part line. Minimum charge £6.00. Send money with your ad to Dick Coleman, Advertising Manager, 
308 West Barnes Lane, New Malden KT3 6NB (cheques payable to RP&WBRA). Or for further details, contact 
Dick Coleman on 020 8949 7593, advertising@rpwbresidents.org.uk or www.rpwbresidents.org.uk/advertising

CURTAINS, SOFT FURNISHINGS, TRACKS & 
POLES MADE TO MEASURE BY ELEGANT 
CURTAINS, made from your own fabric or from 
our large selection of fabric. All types of tracks & 
poles supplied and fitted. For a free estimate call 
Linda Jordan on 020 8337 7145 or 07957 177164 
or email: elegant_98@hotmail.com.

HELLINGS BROS. ROOFING SPECIALISTS  Friendly 
family established locallysince 1961. No job too small. 
Special rates for OAPs. Free quotations. All new work 
guaranteed. FREEPHONE 0808 047 6634; mob: 
07803 143145. Email  hellingsbrothers@gmail.com

FAULTY GUTTERS AND LEAKING DOWNPIPES 
REMOVED. Renewed in modern black UPVC 
materials by experts. All new works are fully 
guaranteed for 1 year. Please call 07900 977613.

CARPENTRY, PAINTING & DECORATING. For all 
your interior requirements call Martin Black on 020 
8946 8176 for a free estimate.

WIMBLEDON PLUMBING & MAINTENANCE. Toilets 
Basins, Baths and Showers. Faulty Radiators removed, 
new ones installed. CH System maintenance. 
Experienced Qualified Plumbers. Call Mark 07900 
977613. Email: mboardman2000@hotmail.com

PAINTING & DECORATING 30 years experience, 
quality work, fully insured, CRB Police checked. 
References available. Old fashioned courtesy. 
Free estimates. M. Fry 020 8337 9921. Mob: 
07843 625870.

MOTSPUR PARK GARDEN SERVICES. The Guide’s 
first ever garden service is back! Established 
1988. Lawn & Hedge cutting, Fencing, Decking, 
Driveways, Jetwashing. 020 8224 1119 or 07890 
582 460. Any Enquiries Welcome.

Any advertising that may appear in 
The Guide does not imply in any way 
an endorsement of the advertiser’s 
products or services by the Residents’ 
Association.

PROFESSIONAL SOFT LANDSCAPER, AND 
HORTICULTURAL GARDENER. All aspects of 
soft landscaping undertaken. From designing 
and creating beautiful flower beds. New lawns, 
or rejuvenating existing ones. Ornamental walls, 
raised beds, and fencing. My aim is to provide a 
high standard of finish. Fully insured. Please contact 
Edward on 020 8543 9893 / 07752 309125. Email: 
edreilly0000@gmail.com

ELECTRICIAN:  SW20 BASED DOMESTIC 
ELECTRICAL SERVICES. Fault finding, repairs. 
Fuse board upgrades, full/partial rewire, extra 
sockets/lights. Free estimates. References avail. 
NICEIC/Part P registered. All work guaranteed. 
Darren 07710 763841 contact@flying-spark.com

MOTSPUR PARK PROPERTY SERVICES. City & 
Guilds Plastering. Painting & Decorating, Guttering, 
Roofing, Window Cleaning. Rubbish clearance 
service – fully licensed. Contact 020 8224 1119 or 
07890 582 460. Any enquiry welcome.

LOCAL INDEPENDENT TRADITIONAL CARPENTER/
LOCKSMITH with 20+ years experience in all 
aspects of carpentry. From 1st & 2nd fix, kitchen 
fitting & locksmith services to bespoke furniture. 
Personalised storage solutions & sash window 
repairs/restoration/re-cording. For a free no 
obligation quote call Marlon: 07724 942606 email: 
robertsandsoncarpentry@gmail.com  No fixed fee, 
call out charge, or specialist service fee. I provide 
a direct material costs breakdown and charge a 
flat labour fee.

LOCAL ELECTRICIANS.  AS Electrical SW20 / SM4 
based. Stroma certified & Part P registered. All 
domestic/commercial work considered. All work 
undertaken to a high standard. Punctual and 
polite, competitive prices. 07955 134030 / 07915 
071747 / infoASlondon@gmail.com.

 Chairman:
Secretary & Editor:

Treasurer:
 Advertising Manager:
Distribution Manager:

Webmaster:
Minutes Secretary:

Co-opted:

Residents Pavilion 
Management Group:
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Hon. Legal Adviser: Hatice Mustafa, Pearson Hards, 2 Kingston Road, New Malden

AREA CO-ORDINATORS AND ROAD STEWARDS

 Chairman:
Secretary & Editor:

Treasurer:
 Advertising Manager:
Distribution Manager:

Webmaster:
Minutes Secretary:

Co-opted:

Residents Pavilion 
Management Group:

John Elvidge, 72 Parkway (8542 2975)
Jill Truman, 32 Beverley Ave SW20 0RL (8879 3525, jilltruman2@gmail.com) 
John Townsend, 128 Grand Drive (07714705976(m) townsendj@blueyonder.co.uk)
Dick Coleman (8949 7593), dickcoleman@btinternet.com
Andrew Barwick, (8543 0978)
Charles Briscoe-Smith, charles@servology.co.uk
Clare Townsend, (07910 044195, claretownsend@virginmedia.com)
Jerry Cuthbert (8540 4312), David Freeman, (8542 7955), 
Michael Marks (8540 2860)

Chair: Jerry Cuthbert
Members: David Freeman, John Townsend, Linda Fitch, Moira Deveson, 
Howard Phillips, Tina & Chris Lorimer.

Bushey Road Area
ANDREW BARWICK, 114 Grand Drive (8543 0978)
SUE BISHOP, 9 Linkway (8395 6095)
MALCOLM HUNT, 32 Grand Drive (8543 1043)
IRENE JACKSON, 17 Bradbury Court (8544 0503)
VAL LOWE, 52 Fairway (8542 8455) 
CHRIS QUINBY, 39 Firstway (8542 5413)
ALAN THORNTON, 16a Blenheim Road (8540 3595)

Cannon Hill Lane Area
JEAN TIPLER, 286 Cannon Hill Lane, (8544 1597)

Claremont Avenue Area
JOHN READ, 25 Rookwood Ave. (07909 754299)
Mrs. JAYNE BOULDEN, 90 Consfield Ave. (8949 1049) 
Mr. MICHAEL BOWERS, 24a Claremont Ave. (8715 2487)
JOHN NICHOLSON, 18 Errol Gardens (8949 1970)
MARJORIE REYNOLDS, 105 Consfield Ave. (8942 6717) 
Mrs. DOT RICHARDSON, 29 Stanley Ave. (8942 0834) 
Mr. VIV ROWLANDS, 4 Blakes Terrace (8395 9106)

Coombe Lane Area
ADAM FIELDS, 69 Camberley Ave. (07794 780970)
Mrs. GHAZALA ANWAR, 3 Coombe Gardens (8944 7146)
NICKY BOSE, 178 Coombe Lane (8947 3649)
VIRGINIA FEATHERSTON, 85 Stanton Rd. (8946 3457)
MATT FLYNN, 19 Taunton Ave (07904 431472)
MOIRA GRANT, 48 Camberley Ave (07971 064862) 
REBECCA GREGG, 3 Perth Close (8949 5901)
KRYSTYNA HOLLAND, 15 Westcoombe Ave (8946 7070)
DIANE SMITH, 2 Somerset Avenue (8946 4054)

Elm Walk Area
TOM DEVESON, 7 Parkway (7274 5599)
Mr. CLIFF BOTTOMLEY, 11 Woodlands (8542 4966)
TERRY COWARD, 46 Elm Walk (07488 278301)
ALISON EASTON, 6 Elm Close (8543 7372) 
PETER HUDSON, 86 Elm Walk (8395 9638)
HOWARD PHILIPS, 145 Grand Drive (8542 5106)
RICHARD, VICKY ROBINSON, 54 Southway (8540 4678)
JOHN ROSE, 21 Elm Walk (07740 489224)

Mrs. YVONNE SHARP, 88 Elm Walk (8395 6122)
GILL WOOD, 17 Oakway (8540 1399)

Heath Drive Area
ANNE-MARIE GERAGHTY,  (07957 144071)
DAWN BORDBAR, 7 Berrylands, (07753 620714)
CATHERINE/GORDON CLIFTON, 58 Meadow Close (8540 1174)
JOHN ELVIDGE, 72 Parkway (8542 2975)
CAROL HICKS, 16 Heath Drive (07951 951452)
DONNA HILTON, 15 Cannon Close
Mrs. SHEILA MAY, 28 Parkway (8542 1451)

Seaforth Area
DICK COLEMAN, 308 West Barnes Lane (8949 7593)
BILL EUSTACE, 22 Adela Ave. (8949 4139)
DIANE JONES, 199 West Barnes Lane (8942 9681)
MICHAEL KNOWLES, 50 Phyllis Ave.  
BRENDA PICKFORD, 107 Marina Avenue (8942 0762)
HILARY PEREIRA, 13 Seaforth Ave, (8942 1721)
FUMINO SHAILER, 84 Phyllis Ave. (8715 1761)

West Barnes Estate Area
PETER STYLES, 6 Bodnant Gardens (8241 8552)

Westway Area
ANN BRISCOE-SMITH, 150 Westway (8542 0505)
HELEN EDWARDS, 157 Westway (8395 9512) 
ARTHUR HOLDEN, 137 Westway (8540 7764)
Mrs. CHRIS HOLLINGSHEAD, 5 Westway Close 
CAROLYN LONGBOTTOM, 163 Westway (8542 7498)
MICHAEL MARKS, 127 Westway (8540 2860)
Mrs. SUE PAINTER, 50 Westway (8540 3049)
JENNIFER PETTIFORD, 33 Westway (07912 313548)
CHRISTINE ROWE, 53 Greenway

Guides by post service
GEORGE HOLDER, 131 Grand Drive  SW20 9LY (8542 5716)

eGuides by email service
DICK COLEMAN, eguide@rpwbresidents.org.uk (8949 7593)

THE COMMITTEE
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